
COUNCIL MEETINGS
•	 Wednesday 15 June 2022, 2.00pm
•	 Wednesday 29 June 2022, 2.00pm

(Council Chambers, Leongatha)

Dates are also listed on Council’s website:
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/ 
meeting-dates

If you cannot attend the ‘open’ component 
of the Council Meeting in person, you can 
access a live stream through Council’s 
website:  
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/live

Council conducts its meetings according to 
COVID Safe Plan requirements.

Please contact the Governance team for 
questions about Council Meetings.

WORKS THIS WEEK
For a list of upcoming works, please visit:  
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/works

REQUEST FOR TENDER
Council is seeking submissions from qualified 
companies/applicants for the following:

RFT/324 Leongatha Municipal Office 
Refurbishment

Tenders close 2.00pm AEST on Tuesday 31 May 
2022. Documentation is available from Council’s 
e-Tendering Portal:  
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/tenders

CONTACT US
9 Smith Street, Leongatha
03 5662 9200
council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au
www.facebook.com/southgippslandshirecouncil

IMPOUNDED VEHICLE – NOTICE OF SALE
Council impounded the following vehicle in 
accordance with Schedule 11 of the Local 
Government Act 1989:
2004 Blue Nissan Pulsar Sedan
Impounded on: 20 April 2022
Impounded from: Davenport Road, Loch
Registration Number: SRR989
VIN Number: JN1CBAN16A0073298
As this vehicle has not been collected 
and relevant fees paid within 14 days of 
impoundment, the vehicle will now be offered for 
sale to the public.
Offers marked ‘Abandoned Vehicle’ and 
addressed to the Coordinator Local Laws, 
South Gippsland Shire Council, Private Bag 
4, Leongatha VIC 3953 are hereby invited for 
the purchase and removal from Council of the 
aforementioned abandoned vehicle. Offers 
close at 2.00pm on 27 May 2022 and are to be 
delivered to Council’s reception area at 9 Smith 
Street, Leongatha on or before the said time and 
date. The vehicle can be viewed at the Council 
Impound Yard by appointment with the Local 
Laws department on 5662 9200. The highest or 
any offer will not necessarily be accepted.

At this month’s Council Meeting, Council 
endorsed two draft plans – the draft 
Great Southern Rail Trail Visitation and 
Marketing Plan and the draft Social and 
Affordable Housing Strategy.

We know there have been a lot of feedback 
opportunities lately, but we strongly 
encourage you to continue this great work 
and provide feedback on these plans too.

The Great Southern Rail Trail Visitation 
and Marketing Plan sets a direction to 
help elevate the trail from an important 
community asset to a key visitor 
experience of our region. It includes 
projects and activities that are designed 

to improve visitor and trail user experience 
today and into the future.

The Social and Affordable Housing 
Strategy highlights the opportunities we 
have at Council to support more social and 
affordable housing, including advocating 
for services and supporting providers of 
social and affordable housing to invest in 
South Gippsland.

To provide feedback on either (or both) of 
these draft plans, please visit:  
yoursay.southgippsland.vic.gov.au

More Opportunities for Feedback
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L2P Driver Mentors 
Urgently Needed
Can you help the next generation of drivers 
become safer and more responsible on the road?
The L2P Learner Driver Program is a state-wide 
initiative designed to help young drivers obtain 
their ‘P’ plates.
If you are a fully licenced driver and can volunteer 
1-2 hours of your time per week, we would love to 
hear from you.
Please phone Denise Trani on 5662 9200 for 
more information.


